Town of Cooper 
Select Board Meeting Minutes
Saturday, September 3, 2022 at 8 am
Meeting opened at 8:03 AM
Present: Jon Reisman, Dan Ackley, Brenda Gove, Laurie Pike, Karen Holmes, Ernestine Reisman, Dolly Sullivan, Lance Keen and Robert Flood
Dan made the motion to approve and sign the treasurer’s warrants for 8/9/22, 8/15/22, 8/21/22 and 9/2/22. 2nd by Jon with all in favor.
Dan made the motion to approve the minutes for the August 6, 2022 meeting. 2nd by Jon with all with favor.

Lance reported happenings at the beach. On 8/7/22 there were people with boats parked on his beach. There was alcohol, pot smoking, and something called “stash and dash” going on. Lance did take pictures of plates and some were non-residents. This was reported to Deputy Curtis. Robert and Lance both are concerned that there may be needles or other drug paraphernalia with the people that are hanging there if something isn’t done. 
Jon suggested that we create an ordinance for the beach, possibly with public assistance. Also, new signs need to be made.
Jon made the motion to create a town beach ordinance with public assistance to be voted on at town meeting and to have this done by Memorial Day 2023. 2nd by Dan with all in favor.
Dolly Sullivan from Wreaths Across America, “Remember, Honor and Teach,” presented veteran, Laurie Pike with a wall plack thanking her for being the wreath coordinator in Cooper. Other town veterans that are involved in the wreath placement on veteran graves in Cooper each year are Dan Donaghy, Norm Howe, Scott Jamieson, Lenny Dodge and selectman, Dan Ackley. 
Brenda will call the Alexander Town Office to see if the Cooper Select Board can be put on the agenda for the next select board meeting in Alexander to discuss the Green Hill Rd. 

Dan reported that it will cost $12,000 to shoulder the East Ridge Rd. and has asked Alan Spear to hold off on starting for a while. Ronnie Flood has made a complaint that the run-off from the salt sand is harming his property. 
Jon made the motion to correct the salt sand run-off issue, but not to exceed $10,000 from locally raised funds. 2nd by Dan with all in favor.

Washington County Emergency is having a training course. Some towns have shown interest in making plans for possible emergencies.
Fiber DBU grant is ready to disperse. Cooper was told they had to be bonded, but an F.A. Peabody representative called Pioneer and told them they need the bond for the entire project and should list Cooper on it. She will help to get this done.
Dan made to motion to change the locks. 2nd by Brenda with all in favor.

October 1st meeting time will start at 9am.
Next meeting:
September 24, 2022 at 8 am

